
Southern Appalachian Friend 
 
Southern Appalachian Friend produced 3 issues in the past year. Based on this year's 
pattern of response for calls for submissions, and my work schedule, I am planning to 
produce 3 issues over the next year, also. Projected submission deadlines are:  
 
Fall 2016: Labor Day weekend, Friday, September 2  
Winter 2017: the Friday before MLK Day, Friday, January 13 
Spring 2017: last Friday in March, March 31 
 
This is the last year of my term, and, while I have enjoyed producing the newsletter, I 
think it is a good thing for these jobs to be shared around. Therefore, I would like to be 
replaced once my term is completed.  
 
In the Light, 
 
Beth Ensign, Atlanta  
	
  


